November 13, 2023	5:30 p.m.
Chairperson Gina Carroll called the meeting to order with Steve Tonsor, Jeanne Cheek, Tony Yates, Jane Anne Olson,  Meagan Gomez, and Becca Jennings present.  Mrs. Carroll introduced Becca as our new Library Administrator to board members present.
 Minutes of the September 27, 2023 meeting were presented by Steve Tonsor.  Said minutes were approved following motions by Tony Yates and Meagan Gomez.
Treasurer Jane Anne noted the operating budget for 2023-2024, approved at the September 27th meeting, now includes ledger entries for Legal Services and Accounting Services.  Regarding finances, Mrs. Carroll shared State Statutes governing the handling of tax revenues for non-profit entities.  It was noted said funds may pass directly to the Monroe City Public Library if an independent deposit account were established. The chairperson and Meagan Gomez had met with City Administrator Tamatha Ague requesting updated financials for the library.  The administrator was cordial and supportive of the library opening an independent deposit account.  The requested financials were however unavailable at this time.  The board discussed the pros and cons of hiring third party payroll services or leaving those duties with the City of Monroe City.
Mrs. Jennings shared patronage details for September.  
In closing, Mrs. Carroll expressed appreciation for volunteers sharing their time and talent during the transition to a new administrator. The next regular meeting date was set at January 15 at 5:30 p.m.  The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully, Steve Tonsor-Secretary

Steve Tonsor- Secretary

